Georgetown Housing Authority FY24 Action Plan Substantial Amendment

Funding Amount would remain the same: $440,158

Proposed changes are outlined below:

Original Allocation and Project Description FY2024:

Electrical Upgrades are needed to bring Stonehaven, public housing electrical to code (52 Units).

Provide and install new meter bases, new meters, and new main disconnect switches at the service entry to each dwelling unit.
Provide and install new copper ground wire and rod at each service to comply with current code. Upgrade any existing
ungrounded circuits to three-wire grounded circuits. Extend larger service wiring from new meter base to the existing location of
the load center (breaker panel) inside the unit. Provide and install a new 100-amp (or larger) load center in units where there is
presently a 70-amp load center, complete with all new circuit breakers for existing circuits. Install GFCI’s. Replace riser pipes to
meter cans.

Replacement of Exterior pad-mounted fused distribution panels.

The City of Georgetown owns the transformers, The Georgetown Housing Authority is responsible for the following:

The exterior pad-mounted fused distribution panels adjacent to pad-mounted transformers are extremely weather worn with
signs of interior and exterior cabinet rust and rusted bottoms. In addition, some of the conduits entering the panels on pad-
mounted transformers and into metering enclosures were observed to be corroded and exposes conductors to unauthorized
personnel.

The external metal service entrance conduits need to be grounded at the panels and conduit needs to be re-worked.

Updated Allocation and Project Description:

Exterior Upgrade — 158 Dwelling Units at Stonehaven Public Housing

Project to include but not limited to demolition, replacing and painting of rotten rough cedar privacy entries, removing all
deteriorated wood on fascia boards, trim, soffits, wood siding and wood fencing.





